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Each month you will have the 

opportunity to ask our Executive 

Director (ED) questions to be 

published here in our newsletter.  

Please send questions to 

shirley.korona@rcpcc.org. 

 

Dear ED, 

Other than our move to the 

Chaplin Avenue site, do you see 

any major changes for RCPCC in 

this new year? 

The move to Chaplin is 

pretty huge and time consum-

ing.  I am not sure if any 

other major changes will oc-

cur.  The Board and I are 

beginning to explore whether 

it is appropriate for us to 

change our mission to include 

working with at risk youth 

age 13-24.   

Ask ED  

That Made My Day!  

That Made My Day:  
 
A couple weeks ago I had asked my families, 
via newsletter, if they had any old Christmas 
decorations or craft items they could recycle, 
to donate them to our Pre-K class instead of 
throwing them away. I was specifically look-
ing for an artificial tree and ornaments, as 
ours were getting so old, they were literally 
falling apart. One of my parents approached 
me about the tree last week and informed me 
that they would be able to donate a 6 ft. artifi-
cial tree, some decorations, and on top of 
that, some of the small craft items I was look-
ing for. That really made my day, because it 
is so great to see our families come together 
and support us even in these difficult eco-
nomic times. And with Christmas right around 
the corner, it was really wonderful that they 
were able to do that for our classroom!! A big 
thank-you goes out to that family and we 
want to say that we really appreciate all the 
support you have provided not just for the 
Pre-K classroom, but the center as well!!  
 

-by Jacqueline Hemple 

Stress Buster of 

the Month: 

 Reflect on what you 

are feeling. Sometimes 

we donõt acknowledge 

and label what we are 

feeling. This often leads  

to òtaking things outó 

on someone that has 

nothing to do with why 

we are upset. If you are 

feeling sad, angry or 

frustrated, owning your 

feelings will help defuse 

them. 
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Thank You! 

Thank you to the folks at Operation Dolls, Toys 

for Tots and all the other wonderful people who 

gave so generously to the families we serve. You 

helped bring smiles to the faces of some beauti-

ful children and their parents. 

 

Learning Together Students visiting Opera-

tion Dolls. 
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I Want to do That!  

 

Quotes & Inspirations  

Who Are We?  

 

From the Resident Advisory Board (RAB) at POISE I:  
The RAB is currently working on: 
 1. Policy changes for the POISE I housing agreement. 
 2. A donation box to a worthy cause, which the residents 
voted on. 
 3. In the market for a community service event to benefit the 
community.   
 4. A homemade "Secret Santa" for the POISE I residents. 

Submitted by Amanda Koch 

òFor last year's words belong to last year's lan-
guage  
And next year's words await another voice. And 
to make an end is to make a beginning. ó  
ɣ T.S. Eliot  
 
òthe object of a new year is not that we should 
have a new year, but rather that we should have a 
new soul.ó  
ɣ G.K. Chesterton  

  

 

 

 

 

 

By Brenda Kingsbury 

I 
 want to do that.... 
 
From the first day I started at the agency, I had the 
wonderful experience of sharing a classroom with Brit-
tany. Her and I shared a lot of the same visions, and 
what we did not share in common we were able to 
build on and support each other in individual experi-
ences for the children and each other. Just knowing 
she was in the same building was a security thing for 
me, and now that she is gone I have filled that with 
others, so I am still benefiting, but I miss her. I guess it 
just goes to show how little experiences can lead to 
something you never expected.  
 
I want to do that....appreciate all the people I work 
with, and in case I forget, "Thank you, you are all awe-
some!"     Brenda  ;) 
 

Every month our newsletter will 

include commentary and links to 

self assessment quizzes. Some of 

these quizzes will be useful and 

some will be just plain fun. 

What Should your New Years 

Resolution be?  

Have you made a New Years 

resolution? Are you having trou-

ble deciding what it should be? 

Here is a quiz to help you choice the 

best resolution for you. If you have 

already made one see how close it is to 

the results. 

 

òHope 

Smiles from the threshold of the year to come,  

Whispering 'it will be happier'...ó  

ɣ Alfred Tennyson  

òEach age has deemed the new-born year 

The fittest time for festal cheer.ó  

ɣ Walter Scott  

http://www.gotoquiz.com/

what_should_your_new_year_s_resoluti

on_be_1 

Brenda & Brittany 

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/18540.T_S_Eliot
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/7014283.G_K_Chesterton
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/398497.Alfred_Tennyson
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/4345.Walter_Scott


 

Chaplin Chatter  

Brandon Banter  

Giving Tuesday 

On December 2nd RCPCC joined Giving Tuesday, a day 

dedicated to giving back to the community. Giving Tuesday is 

a global event set for the day Tuesday after Thanksgiving.  It 

follows the lead of Black Friday and Cyber Monday only in-

stead of spending money on òthingsó people are asked to 

donate, volunteer and share with their favorite charity. Itõs a 

great concept that is gaining a large following around the 

world.  

Misc. News  

Our Learning Together Students shared an un-self 

with the world. 

The children at our Chaplin site are 

busy with holiday activities and ex-

ploring the ice and snow outdoors. 

On December 22nd all the children 

will have a special visit with Santa. 

They will enjoy milk and cookies. 

During these colder months when 

the children are indoors more they 

will be able to enjoy a newly de-

signed gross-motor area as well as 

This month in the Toddler program we have been having a 
great time exploring snow and the holiday season!  We 
have both explored the snow outdoors when the weather 
allows and we have been bringing the concept of snow in-
doors as well!  We have made artificial snow and many 
other projects related to snow.  We have also really enjoyed 
decorating our classroom for the holidays, the toddlers have 
been fascinated by the lights we have strung along one of 
our walls!   
 
The rest of our Brandon classrooms have also been excited 
to see the snow and preparing for the holidays as well.  The 
Preschoolers have been learning about the different holi-
days around the world.  They are excited to explore a new 

an area for other learning stations (child-centered inter-

est areas) to keep them engaged and broaden their learn-

ing experiences. 

Congratulations to Dawn Czachor on being awarded 

her CDA for Preschool! 

 

 

recipe for holiday playdoh that is scented with pepper-
mint and is sparkly like snow!  The Infant program is 
working on their holiday projects as well and enjoying 
the experience of introducing the little ones to the 
magic of the holiday season!  The School-Age chil-
dren are more than happy to express their abundance 
of energy in the snow after a long day at 
school!  Happy Holidays to all of our families near and 
far! 
 


